
The Parish Council met with Sizewell C (SZC) in April when SZC explained that 
the average speed cameras will be installed at either end of the village on the 
B1125 in May and activated late May /early June. They also said that the 
entrance to the village on the Reckford Road will be moved south to be closer to 
the lay-by with the glass recycling bins and that the speed limit on the road to 
Middleton will be reduced to 50mph. The other traffic calming measures within 
the village (narrowing the road around the Crown with the island by the church 
entrance, the double yellow lines, and the road-narrowing “build-out” by the 
playing field entrance) will be installed in October following official consultations 
for the Traffic Regulation Orders. 
The Planning Inspectorate will decide whether to accept the National Grid 
application for the Sea Link cabling project before the end of April. If they accept 
the application, organisations and individuals can register as interested parties 
and so can then submit comments and attend hearings during the Examining 
Authority’s work. The Examination will take up to 6 months. The Parish Council 
will register and recommends that residents also register as the additional traffic 
and construction works required for the Sea Link project will impact our area 
already suffering from the SZC works. You can find information and guidance, 
and subscribe to receive Planning Inspectorate updates (which will announce the 
beginning of the process when you can register) at the Sea Link page on the 
National Planning Inspectorate website (project EN020026).
Andrew Turner
Chair, Westleton Parish Council  

 

 


